DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY
NAVAL FACILITIES ENGINEERING COMMAND SOUTHEAST
JACKSONVILLE, FL 322120030

IN REPLY REFER TO:
11011
OPDBRMAY)10
25 Jan 2013

Mr. David Fernandez

Key West Asst. City Manager
P. O. Box 1409

Key West, FL 33041-1409

SUBJECT: SERVICE-IN-KIND PROJECT APPROVAL: CONSTRUCT SWITCHGEAR ENCLOSURES
AT MOLE PIER LOCATED AT TRUMAN ANNEX, NAS KEY WEST

Dear Mr. Fernandez,

We are in receipt of the Assistant City Manager’s letter of January 15, 2013 which provides the City’s
switchgear enclosure project schedule in support of the Navy’s Mole Pier. This letter serves as the approval for
the use of In-Kind Funds for the subject project and notice to proceed pursuant to the City’s project schedule.
Construction, as it relates to this project, shall be performed in accordance with Navy in-house designs.

Costs associated with this effort shall not exceed the total estimated cost of $2,250,000.00 without prior
written approval. The completion date for the project shall not exceed 12 Oct 2013.

My point of contact for this action is Robin McCarthy, NAVFAC Southeast Reality Specialist, who can
be reached at (904)542-6134 or via email: robin.mccarthy@navy.mil.

Tinl, e

ROBERT W. MCDOWELL HI, RA, AICP
Head, Real Estate

Real Estate Contracting Officer

By direction of the Commanding Officer

Copy to:
Commanding Officer, Naval Air Station Key West



